COUNCIL QUOTES - cont'd from front page

Business arising - Reeve Cavanaugh discussed snow removal on Simcoe Plaza walks with the Chamber of Commerce. Correspondence - Council approved a request from St. Martin's Grade 8 pupils to hold a raffle to help with their proposed excursion at the year's end. A letter was received stating that there would be a meeting of the Thunder Bay District Municipal League on January 18th in Fort William.

Notification was received of a Dialogue on Regional Government at Quetico Centre.

A letter from Ontario Hydro Electric Power Commission in connection with possible strike was received.

District Health Unit stated that Mrs. Rena Mc-Adam had been employed by the Unit as of January 1st, 1969 as Nurse.

The property wanted by N. Commisso for a Poultry Farm is not owned by the Township. Before consideration can be given to purchase of Crown Lands, more information regarding services must be approved by Council.

A \$25. donation was sent to St. John Ambulance Association.

Membership in the Ontario Mayors and Reeves
Association was approved. Three representatives
were authorized to attend the annual O.N.E.A.A.N.E.V. Convention. A resolution was passed
to purchase a new Police Cruiser from Spadoni Bros.
Ltd. More strict control regarding Snow-mobiles
travelling along Township roads will be enforced.
Only insured operators may drive along roads, under
present legislation. A further appointment to the
Recreation Committee, completing the number for
the year was Mr. W. Melnyk.

A notice of Managerial Grid to be held at Quetico Centre April 27 - May 2nd was discussed.

The Minister of Social and Family Services advised that W. Hanley was appointed as Administrator of Welfare for the Township.

The Township of Schreiber approved the appointment of H.J. Coe to the District Board of Health.

Future appointments will be made on a 2 year basis,

Alternately with Schreiber and Terrace Bay.

The Report for 1968 of the French Inspector was submitted.

A letter was sent to the Recreation Committee advising of the appointments of Mr. J. Cumming, Mr. F. Anderson, along with Councillors R. Bray and W. Farrell.



SEE US FOR FINE QUALITY CLEANING

To look better, your gatments need the extra care we give in every phase of our dry cleaning service. Send us your cleaning now.

TED SCLEANERS Phone Tailors and 3335 Launderers Terrace Bay

Accounts passed for payment were - Recreation Committee for December -\$4,580.37; January - \$2,213.57. A resolution was passed requesting balance of subsidy in Township Road Expenditures for 1968. A resolution was passed that three representatives attend the Dialogue at Quetico Centre February 21 - 23.

Reeve Cavanaugh, on behalf of all the residents of Terrace Bay, sent a wire expressing sympathy to Mrs. Doug Rice, and Mr. and Mrs. L. Crandlemire, on the sudden passing of Mr. Doug Rice in Kenora.

NEW BOOKS IN THE LIBRARY

- 1) The Distemper of Our Times Peter Newman
- 2) History of Warfare Field Marshall Viscount Montgomery
- 3) Four Came Back Martin Caidin
- 4) Birdless Summer Han Surpin
- 5) Bird in a Gilded Cage Judy LaMarsh Circulation for 1968 was 20,495, and for January 1969 – 1,673.

NOTICE - the Catholic Women's League will meet on Sunday, February 9th at 8.30 p.m. in St. Martin's Parish Hall, preceded by the recitation of the Rosary.

Greg Chesley has been home for the past 10 days with his family, from Inivik, N.W.T., where he has been stationed for the past 8 months. He is now stationed in Alert, N.W.T.

MRS. MARILYNN HEROLD OF TONY'S HAIR STYLING will be on vacation during the week of February 18th to 22nd. TONY will be in Terrace Bay as usual on Thursday, February 20th.

FOR APPOINTMENTS PHONE SCHREIBER 362.